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Community Job Fair set
The Greater Raritan 2022 Job Fair will be 
hosted at the Hindu Temple and Cultural 
Society on Route 202-206  in Bridgewater 
from 10 a.m. to 2  p.m. Tuesday, May 24.

Employers based in Hunterdon and Somerset 
Counties are invited to register now by using 
the QR code in the flyer or this link. 
Participating employers must have several job 
openings to fill; these can be full-time, part-
time or internship opportunities. As of mid-
April, more than 30 employers have already 
registered and the temple can accommodate 
80-plus employer participants. Community
members from around the region will be
invited to take part  in this free event.

Questions? Contact GRWDB Director Paul Grzella 
at grzella@co.somerset.nj.us or 908-541-5790.

agencies can register to participate by calling 
908-541-5790 or emailing  info@thegrwdb.org.

Summer Employment Program 
Returning to Hunterdon, Somerset

NEWSLETTER

A summer employment program for youth in Hunterdon and 
Somerset counties is looking for interested employers to help 
provide paid work experiences and internships for 60 young 
people in the two counties, as well as candidates to fill those 
positions. Applications are due Friday, April 22.

This marks the third consecutive year that the Greater Raritan 
Workforce Development Board (GRWDB) is sponsoring a 
Summer Youth Employment Program with funding from the 
New Jersey Department of Labor. In 2021, 29 youth worked 
for 13 different employers. Based on that success, the 
GRWDB has received a state grant of $135,200 for 40 
positions; using American Rescue Plan funding, Somerset 
County is allocating an additional $62,000 toward the project, 
enabling 60 youth in all to get paid work this summer.

The program will run from 
June 6 to Oct. 14. Youth 
participants must be 
between the ages of 16 and 
24 and can be in school or 
out of school. Each 
participant will work 25 
hours per week over any 
eight-week period. Of that 
weekly total 21 hours will 
be for the employers; the 
other four hours per week 
will be spent on career 
readiness training using the 
SkillUp Greater Raritan 

See SYEP on Page 2

online learning portal and a separate virtual life skills 
educational platform.

The program will run from June 6 to Oct. 14. Youth 
participants must be between the ages of 16 and 24 and can be 
in school or out of school. Each participant will work 25 hours   

https://www.thegrwdb.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/grwdb_syep_2022-flyer.employers.pdf
https://www.thegrwdb.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/greater-raritan-job-fair-2022-flyer.pdf
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=0cN2UAI4n0uzauCkG9ZCp4SQAzvtTNJKqc_EP3KX6t5UMkQwUkw2SFJaNVpQVlZDQjQ0QUQzQktENy4u
https://www.thegrwdb.org/
mailto:grzella@co.somerset.nj.us


The Changing Face of Our Workforce: This 
Washington Post story shows how for the first 
time, most new working-age hires in the U.S. are 
people of color.
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Now, for the GRWDB Summer Youth 
Employment Program, any employer in 
Hunterdon and Somerset counties with 
available remote part-time positions can 
apply to be part of the project. There 
can be some limited outdoor 
employment opportunities and on-site 
job offerings that abide by CDC 
guidelines, but these do not have to be 
included in an employer’s available 
internship. The weekly four hours of 
workforce readiness training will be 
provided virtually by Greater Raritan 
Workforce Development Board staff 
and system partners and supplemented 
with hundreds of different online 
courses participants can take through 
the SkillUp Greater Raritan e-learning 
portal.

The internship opportunities for the 40 
positions can be in any sector in the 
two counties, from office or web 
support to nonprofit work. All remote 
positions are welcome for consideration 
in this new program.

Labor Market Information  Research and Analysis tab of 
will continue to be updated weekly.  For questions or 
suggestions about the tool, email 
info@thegrwdb.org.
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 per week over any eight-week period. Of that weekly 
total 21 hours will be for the employers; the other four 
hours per week will be spent on career readiness 
training using the SkillUp Greater Raritan online 
learning portal and a separate virtual life skills 
educational platform.

For the GRWDB Summer Youth Employment 
Program, any private or public employer of any size in 
Hunterdon and Somerset counties with available part-
time positions may apply. These can be outdoor 
employment opportunities or on-site job work that 
abides by CDC guidelines. Employer applicants can be 
from any industry; municipalities looking to fill summer 
recreational positions are welcomed to apply as are area 
nonprofits looking for office assistance.

The virtual weekly workforce readiness training will be 
overseen by Greater Raritan Workforce Development 
Board staff. The youth participant’s stipend will be 
$15.00 an hour for 25 hours per week for their eight-
week internship/work experience. That means each 
program participant will earn $3,000.

“We expect to have staggered start times from mid-June 
through July for our youth participants, who we will 
match to our employer participants based upon the 
applications we receive,” said Jeanne Cassano, the 
GRWDB’s job developer and coordinator for the 
GRWDB summer program. “We want to ensure that 
our youth participants have a valuable summer work 
experience that sets them on lifelong career pathways, 
and that our employer participants get the work 
assistance they need during the summer months.”

The employer Request for Applications (RFAs) for the 
program, which includes the internship job description 
form, can be found on Somerset County’s Purchasing 
Division website, at https://bit.ly/3Lo5P5p. The 
deadline for applications is April 22.

As employer applications are coming in, the GRWDB is 
accepting separate applications from eligible in-school 
or out-of-school youth who must live in Hunterdon or 
Somerset counties and be 16 to 24 years old. The 
program aims to place 60 youth from the two counties 
who will be matched with the available positions. Visit 
the home page www.thegrwdb.org for an application. 
The deadline to return material is April 22. Contact 
Cassano at jcassano@co.somerset.nj.us or call 
908-541-5785.

New program launched
The Greater Raritan Workforce Development Board 
successfully applied for a competitive New Jersey 
Department of Labor grant this winter to begin a 
Pathways to Recovery program in Hunterdon and 
Somerset Counties.

This $525,000 program seeks to serve 100 residents 
through January of 2023, and provides career-related 
services for  those who have been impacted directly 
or indirectly by the ongoing opioid epidemic and who 
are unemployed or underemployed because of the 
COVID-19 epidemic. 

Nakeyda Sumpter, the GRWDB's newly hired 
Pathways to Recovery Navigator, will work with 
residents of either county interested in being part of 
the program. She also is responsible for community 
and agency outreach. Program participants interested 
in training can either work with our program partner, 
Prevention Links of Roselle, to take part in a Peer 
Recovery Specialist certificate and internship 
program, or participate in a training program through 
the One-Stop Career Training Services Center. 
Prevention Links also will provide participant career-
readiness programming and supportive services.

To have a presentation about the program to your 
agency, business or community group, email Sumpter 
at nsumpter@co.somerset.nj.us or call 908-203-6047.

Click above to download a PDF of this flyer.

mailto:nsumpter@co.somerset.nj.us
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/Home/Components/RFP/RFP/3047/2045?sortn=RFPClosing&sortd=desc
https://www.thegrwdb.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/syep-participant-recruitment-packet-final.pdf
https://www.thegrwdb.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/pathways_to_recovery_flyer.pdf
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everyone was so helpful and friendly.  The help and 
support that the GRWDB provides for interns was 
so helpful and made the experience enjoyable. 
Intern
• I do not have any suggestions for changing 
the program.  Even with all the changes that they 
had to put up with involving the pandemic and 
remote learning for interns, they remained flexible 
and easily accessible to fit our needs. Intern
• Thank you for this opportunity to host 
three youth interns for the second half of the 
summer.  Although it was tough for the students to 
maneuver the trials of working through a pandemic 
and college courses and homework assignments, 
they were able to achieve 90% of the goals set and 
were able to hit 100% of my top priorities.  I really 
appreciate the support you provided and would like 
to have the pleasure to do this again next year.  
Juanita Painson, Upper Rung Center, Intern Host   

• Disabilities Committee was presented with 
The Disability Employment Services Resource 
Directory.  It will be distributed to all members to 
upload to their websites and highlighted on the 
GRWDB site.  All member organizations reported 
that while there have been challenging, they have 
continued to provide services and are embracing 
the new way of working.  
• Literacy Committee meeting concentrated 
on the NGO released by the state and due by June 
15th.  The grant is a continuation and non-
competitive and the Committee voted to allow 
email voting should there be a need for additional 
input from the committee to complete the grant 
process.  Outreach continues to be an issue for the 
members and the WFDB offered to assist in their 
efforts by developing an inclusive flyer of the 
services available in the coming months, a press 
release of upcoming services and to compile a 
Literacy Services Resource Directory which can be 
uploaded on members website as well as on the 
GRWDB website.  Work First and Learning Links 
grants have been submitted.  Members report that 
they continue to provide services remotely and will 
continue to adapt as needed.  Hands on work for 
student’s certification completion at RVCC will 
take place with modifications to the workspaces. 

•

Employers, Agencies Attending 
Life After High School event
Middle school, high school and college-age young adults 
along with parents and guidance counselors can meet more 
than 30 employers and agencies at Life After High School - 
Career Paths for Youth, a free community event running 
from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m. Thursday, April 28, in the Raritan 
Valley Community College Conference Center, Lamington 
Road, Branchburg.

During this event for employers and residents of 
Hunterdon and Somerset counties, attendees will have the 
opportunity to network and learn about the many options 
available to the workforce-bound student looking for a 
career path that supports financial security and 
independence. Employers with immediate openings and 
development programs are scheduled to be in attendance 
along with different schools and agencies offering in-
demand career training programs.

In addition, the conference is setting aside time for 
workforce members and community leaders to share their 
individual success stories with attendees. The event begins 
with a light meal, registration and networking at 5:30 p.m. 
Program presentations will run from 6 to 6:45 p.m., and 
networking will continue through 8 p.m.

Prospective youth, parent and guidance counselor 
attendees may register by going to https://
bit.ly/3C1JuqX. Walk-ins are welcomed. 

As of April 14, 33 employers and agencies have committed 
to be in attendance. The list of attendees is updated 
regularly on the home page of www.thegrwdb.org.  
Businesses and organizations who would like to join this 
list should email jcassano@co.somerset.nj.us or call 
908-541-5785. There is no charge to attend the event as an
exhibitor or as attendee.

The GRWDB Annual 
Report for 2020-2021 

is now available on the 
About - Annual 

Reports page 
www.thegrwdb.org.  

It's the GRWDB's 
opportunity to share  

(and boost) the broad 
work being  done by 

system partners.

SkillUp Expands with 
New Badge Programs

SkillUp Greater Raritan, a free online learning portal for 
residents of Hunterdon and Somerset counties, is now 
offering two new exclusive Badge-credentialing 
programs that can be used by job seekers and 
employers in Hunterdon and Somerset Counties. Free 
15- to 20-hour, self-paced classes utilize a combination
of career-related gaming classes and SkillUp’s existing
online classes to provide focused training in two areas:
Job Readiness and New Manager skills. The two Badge
pathways allow participants to master the skills
needed to have competency when they are starting or
returning to work or when they are in new
management roles. Residents and job seekers in both
counties can sign up directly for either program.
Employers can enroll individual workers or a group of
employees. The pilot cohort started in mid-March
and more cohorts will  launch in the spring.
Employers and individuals interested in taking part
or learning more should contact Paul Grzella at
grzella@co.somerset.nj.us or  at 908-541-5790.

For more information about the association, visit 

This event is presented 
by the GRWDB Youth 
Committee and Raritan 
Valley Community 
College, with the 
sponsorship support of 
Atlantis Janitorial, The 
Briad Group, Hacken-
sack Meridian Health 
Carrier Clinic, New 
Jersey American Water,  
Oasis Northeast (ERG 
at AT&T), ShopRite at 
Hunterdon, Thermo 
Fisher Scientific, and 
Zeus.

A variety of 
services for 
businesses  
are available 
from the New 
Jersey 
Department  
of Labor and 
the GRWDB. 
This flyer was 
developed at  
the request of 
board 
members. 
Click on the 
flyer to 
download a 
shareable 
copy.

https://www.thegrwdb.org/about/annual-reports/
https://
bit.ly/3C1JuqX
https://www.thegrwdb.org/
mailto:jcassano@co.somerset.nj.us
mailto:grzella@co.somerset.nj.us
https://www.thegrwdb.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/career_paths_for_youth-attendees_updated.pdf
https://www.thegrwdb.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/we_mean_business_flyer.pdf
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variety of other career-readiness workshops and 
training programs. Over the past year, system 
partners also have sent out hundreds of thousands 
of emails about current open positions to job 
seekers in an ongoing Job Match project.

Thanks for reading!
Past issues of the GRWDB newsletter can be found on the Events - Stay 
Informed tab of www.thegrwdb.org. Follow the GRWDB on Facebook, 
Twitter and LinkedIn, and be sure to bookmark the Event-Calendar tab. All 
board and committee meetings are open to the public; go here for the schedule 
and meeting packages. Community members are welcomed to contact us with 
their questions and ideas. In addition, we are happy to meet with any business, 
community agency or public body in Hunterdon and Somerset counties to explain 
how system services work. Contact Director Paul Grzella to get on a weekly 
Resources email list, and sign up for Greater Raritan's weekly (and very 
convenient!) text alert service.  To contact us:

Paul Grzella, Director, 
908-203-6044, grzella@co.somerset.nj.us

Chika Okoye, Business Manager,
908-541-5723, cokoye@co.somerset.nj.us

Jeanne Cassano, Job Developer, 
908-541-5785, jcassano@co.somerset.nj.us

Nakeyda Sumpter, Pathways to Recovery Navigator,
908-203-6047, nsumpter@co.somerset.nj.us

Success Story: DT gets moving
Throughout the program year, One-Stop partners share 
individual stories of success that are posted on the Resources - 
Job Seekers page of www.thegrwdb.org. Here is one story:

DT contacted the Greater Raritan One-Stop Career 
Training Services Center after being released from a 
decade-long incarceration. 

He felt that he no longer possessed any up-to-date 
marketable skills and was having difficulty obtaining 
employment that would offer him a career path and 
self-sufficiency. But his status as an ex-offender, 
along with his lack of a computer or Internet access, 
created several barriers that made landing a job very 
difficult. One-Stop Office Manager Teresa Edwards 
helped him register with the system and connected 
DT to a counselor, who identified these barriers and 
used available resources to overcome each.The client 
had contacted the Training Services when the office

Click here to read the monthly 
One-Stop Operator reports 
focusing on partner services 
and performance.

Did you know ....
Every Monday, Jessica Johannesen, the area's State Business 
Services Representative, compiles a list of jobs in Hunterdon 
and Somerset Counties posted  in the National Labor 
Exchange (NLx). She then shares lists  with partners. The 
lists alseoare posted as downloadable PDFs at the top of  
Resources - Job Seekers page of www.thegrwdb.org.

was physically closed to the public due to COVID so all 
career-counseling sessions were done over the phone, 
paperwork was signed and filled out through the mail, 
and twice a Training Services counselor met with him in 
front of the Somerville location. The office coordinated 
with the area's N.J. Department of Labor ex-offender 
representative and other community resources to ensure 
DT was put into a position to succeed. 

He was placed into CDL training and completed his 
program three weeks ahead of schedule due to his 
eagerness and success in school. Within one month of 
receiving his CDL, he accepted full-time employment 
with a local trucking company earning a starting wage of 
$25 per hour. DT contacted the One-Stop, excited and 
grateful for these new opportunities that await him.

https://www.thegrwdb.org/resources/for-jobseekers/
https://www.thegrwdb.org/resources/for-jobseekers/
https://www.thegrwdb.org/events/stay-informed/
https://www.thegrwdb.org/calendar/
mailto:grzella@co.somerset.nj.us
mailto:jcassano@co.somerset.nj.us
mailto:cokoye@co.somerset.nj.us
mailto:nsumpter@co.somerset.nj.us
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/
https://co.hunterdon.nj.us/
https://www.nj.gov/labor/
https://www.thegrwdb.org/about/mission-vision/



